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With Respect to the 60th Anniversary of Publication of the “Southern Cross”
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I would like to offer my heartfelt
congratulations on the 60th anniversary
of the Japanese Association Singapore’s
newsletter, the “Southern Cross”.

I understand that the Japanese
Association Singapore was founded on
14 March 1957, in other words before
Japan and Singapore established
diplomatic relations, succeeding its
preceding body the Japan Club. For
68 years since then, the Japanese
Association Singapore has continued,
built upon all the invaluable
dedication made by our predecessors.
The Japanese Association is the
central organisation of the Japanese
community in Singapore, and
its activities support the lives of
Japanese residents. In particular,
Mr Kazuo Sugino, who served as
Secretary General for many years at
the Japanese Association Singapore,
was awarded The Order of the Rising
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Sun, Silver Rays, last November,
in recognition of his long-standing
activities toward the development of
the Japanese community. I would like
to take this opportunity to express my
sincere congratulations.

The Japanese Association Singapore
offers a wide range of activities, one
of which is the publication of the
“Southern Cross”. According to the
“Centennial History of the Japanese
Community in Singapore”, the
“Southern Cross” was first published
on 30 January 1965, and the first issue
was a 15-page mimeographed copy.
The “Southern Cross” has then been
redesigned with a lot of colour photos
and is now even more comprehensive,
introducing various events organized
by the Japanese Association Singapore,
as well as useful tips for Japanese
community to spend everyday life in
Singapore.
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Ambassador of Japan to Singapore
Hiroshi Ishikawa
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As we mark the 60th anniversary
of the establishment of diplomatic
relations between Japan and Singapore
in 2026, I believe that the two countries
will continue to have even more
interactions than ever before, and an
increasing number of Japanese people
will be expanding their activities in
Singapore. Consequently, the Japanese
Association Singapore will play a
greater role in providing opportunities
for meaningful interactions between
Japanese and Singaporeans. I hope that
the “Southern Cross” will continue
to grow in value and effectiveness,
serving as a vital source of information
to support the daily lives of Japanese
residents in Singapore.

I wish the Japanese Association
Singapore continued success.



